STATE BOARD OF PLUMBING
BUSINESS MEETING
MINUTES

Date: 

September 17, 2020 
Time: 

10:30 a.m.
Location: 
500 N. Calvert Street



Room 302

Baltimore, MD 21202
Joining Info: 
By Phone via Teleconference  

1-414-909-7588 (PIN: 305820141)
Members Present:

Joseph Radtka, Chair  
Richard Bowers, Board Member

Keith Horton, Board Member

Gregory Schott, Board Member

Roland Mann, Board Member 
Absent: 

Richard J. Small, Board Member
Michael Bowersox, Board Member
LABOR Officials & Staff Present: 

Gregory Morgan, Commissioner, Division of Occupational and 
     Professional Licensing       

Robin Bailey, Executive Director, Mechanical Licensing Boards    

Sloane Kinstler, Assistant Attorney General 
Raquel M. Meyers, Administrative Officer
OTHERS PRESENT:  
Diane Kastner, MDPHCC 

Dick Wagner, J. Richard Wagner, PE LLC

Shawn Strausbaugh, ICC

Jesse Fields, UA Local 486 Plumbers & Steamfitters  
Nick Cummings, UA Local 486 Plumbers & Steamfitters  

Jonathan Sargeant, Omegaflex 

CALL TO ORDER: 

Chair, Joseph Radtka, called the Business Meeting of the Maryland State Board of Plumbing to Order at 10:40 a.m.
APPROVAL OF THE PROPOSED AGENDA 

Upon Mr. Horton’s Motion, and Schott’s second, the Board unanimously voted to approve the amended agenda by roll call vote.
APPROVAL OF MINUTES   

The members reviewed the revised minutes of the Business Meeting held on August 20, 2020. Upon Mr. Bowers’ Motion, and Mr. Horton’s second, by a roll call vote, the Board unanimously voted to approve the minutes without correction.  
PLUMBING COMPLAINTS

Mr. Schott presented the following report on behalf of the Complaint Committee: 

Closed Complaints
Investigation    
Criminal 
Plum190051

Plum210008

Plum200049
Plum200062

Plum210010
Plum200064

Plum210009
Plum210011

Plum210012
Upon Mr. Schott’s Motion, and Mr. Bowers’ second, by a roll call vote, the Board unanimously voted to approve the Complaint Committee report. 
REVIEW OF EXAMINATION STATISTICS AND LICENSE TOTALS 

PSI Exams submitted the following statistical summaries for August, 2020: 

Plumber

                   Candidates        
Passed

Failed
     
     Pass %




          Tested
	Journey Natural Gas Fitter
	2
	0
	2
	0%

	Journey Plumber/Gas Fitter
	19
	13
	6
	68%

	Master Natural Gas Fitter
	0
	0
	0
	0%

	Master Plumber/Gas Fitter
	5
	5
	5
	50%

	                              TOTAL
	31
	18
	13
	58%


Ms. Bailey reported that 31 candidates were tested in August 2020, 18 passed, 13 failed with a 58% passing rate. Since January 2006, the pass rate is 36%, and since the inception of the test the overall passing rate is 36%.  There are currently 14,832 active licensees.
OLD BUSINESS
There was no old business to be considered.
NEW BUSINESS
There was no new business to be considered.

CORRESPONDENCE
There was no correspondence to be discussed. 
COUNSEL’S REPORT

Counsel did not offer a report.
CHAIR’S REPORT 
Mr. Radtka welcomed Commissioner, Gregory Morgan, Division of Occupational and Professional Licensing. Mr. Morgan joined the agency on September 9, 2020. Mr. Radkta indicated that the plumbing industry has slowed down, no greywater committee meetings have been conducted, and no correspondence has been received by the Board since the beginning of the COVID-19 pandemic March 13, 2020.   
Mr. Morgan stated that he would like to thank the Board members for their dedication and service.  He stated that it was his seventh day at the Division of Occupational and Professional Licensing. He further explained that he is navigating through bringing the staff back to the office and addressing response levels at the agency. He stated that Labor wants to keep the industry working. He will focus on coordinating meetings with the Chief of Staff and Deputy Secretary to discuss these topics in the near future.      

EXECUTIVE DIRECTOR’S REPORT  

Ms. Bailey thanked former Commissioner, Victoria Wilkens, for her service. She welcomed and looks forward to working with Commissioner, Gregory Morgan. Ms. Bailey stated that Board business has slowed somewhat since the beginning of the COVID-19 pandemic March 13, 2020.  She stated that her staff continues to carry out their mission and operations.  She stated that she works with a great team and thanked her Mechanical Licensing Board staff for their hard work and dedication.    

CLOSED SESSION

The Board did not convene in a closed session. 
APPROVAL OF FINDINGS OF CLOSED SESSION

No closed session was necessary or conducted.     

ADJOURNMENT

Upon Mr. Bowers’ Motion, and Mr. Schott’s second, the Board unanimously carried to adjourn meeting at 10:50 a.m. by a roll call vote.
_________________________


__________________________

Chair, Joseph Radtka  



Date

Without Corrections ______



with Corrections ______ 
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